
Sayyid Al-Hakeem offers condolences over Ahl Al-Bayt’s followers’ death in
Mazar-i-Sharif Afghanistan

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, expressed his condolences over the

fall of several citizens from the followers of Ahl Al-Bayt in Afghanistan in the Mazar-i-Sharif

district on 29/4/2022. His Eminence held the Afghan government responsible for protecting its

citizens regardless of their sectarian affiliation.

His Eminence tweeted “The obscurant terrorism didn’t want the holy month of Ramadan to end

without committing a new brutal massacre against the followers of Ahl Al-Bayt “PBUT” in

Afghanistan to be added to its hateful record against Islam and humanity. The news of the

martyrdom and wounding of dozens of Afghan citizens from the followers of Ahl Al-Bayt "PBUT",

with two bus terrorism bombings in the city of Mazar-i-Sharif, and a third targeted a mosque

west of the capital, Kabul.

His Eminence expressed his condemnation and denunciation of this hateful act, it once again

holds the Afghan government responsible for providing protection to Afghan citizens regardless

of their ethnic and sectarian affiliations.


